REPUBLIC OF THE PHILIPPINES

Department of Human Settlements and Urban Development
Kagawaran ng Pananahanang Pantao at Pagpapaunlad ng Kalunsuran

Regional Office 4A

18 October 2022

THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

c/o ATTY. JOSE RONALD VALLES
Association President

Filinvest Eastville HOA Inc.
eastvillehoa@gmail.com

Re: Certificate of Incorporation
Filinvest Eastville HOA Inc.

Dear Sir / Mesdames:

This has reference to your application for the registration of Incorporation of Filinvest Eastville
HOA Inc. filed with this Office on July 6, 2022.

Relative to this, please be informed that after you have fully complied with the requirements
of the revised Implementing Rules and Regulations (IRR) of RA 9904, the same is hereby
GRANTED as evidenced by the Certificate of Incorporation signed by the Regional Director
on 18 October 2022.

However, we wish to remind you that any misrepresentation, falsification and/or material
falsehood on any of the supporting documents submitted shall be a sufficient ground for the
revocation of the said approval pursuant to Section 37 of the 2021 Revised Implementing Rules
and Regulations of RA 9904.

In addition to this, pursuant to Sections 65 and 98 of the same IRR, you are required to submit
an Annual Report which shall be filed within ninety (90) from the close of the fiscal year as
well as an Election Reports which shall be filed within fifteen (15) days from the date of any
regular or special election, respectively.

Likewise, you may now send your letter request to undergo for free orientation seminar to be
conducted by this Office in compliance with Section 79 (e) of the same IRR.

Please be guided accordingly.

Very truly yours,

-
LOUIE A ODIAMAR, J.D.
OIC, Divisjon Chief
Homeowners Association and
Community Development Division
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